Coldean & Stanmer Monthly Ward Update
From PCSOs Lee Daubeney (42156) & Aiden Falconer (44198)

Ward Priorities

Our current focus remains on the following issues within the Coldean and Stanmer areas:

e Off-road motorbikes in park areas
e Speeding vehicles
e Anti-social behaviour

These priorities are based on both public reporting and recurring issues we’ve observed locally.

Ward Update — August 2025

With the return of warmer weather in August, local parks and public spaces have become noticeably
busier. Earlier this month, a significant police presence was required in response to an incident in the
area. While this may have caused concern, please be reassured that increased patrols were in place
to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all residents.

If you have any concerns or would like to report an issue, don’t hesitate to get in touch with us
directly or through official reporting channels. Your input helps shape how we police the area.

R, Report via 101
Report online: www.sussex.police.uk

You are our eyes and ears when we are not around — every report helps us keep Coldean and
Stanmer safer.

Ward Patrols

Throughout July and August, both PCSO Falconer and | have been regularly patrolling the ward. If
you see us out and about, feel free to stop and say hello — we’re always happy to chat or hear about
any local concerns you might have.

Community Engagement

| recently attended the Coldean Residents' Association meeting, which continues to be a valuable
opportunity for two-way communication between police and the community. I'll be attending future
meetings as well, and | look forward to hearing more from local residents.

In addition, PCSO Falconer will soon be hosting a community drop-in session — date and time to be
confirmed. Keep an eye out for updates, and please come along if you’d like to speak with us in
person.


https://www.sussex.police.uk/

Incidents of Note

As previously mentioned, a recent incident required a heightened police presence. We responded
with visible patrols to ensure public reassurance and support.

Off-road motorbikes continue to be an ongoing concern in our park areas. In response, we’ve
coordinated multi-agency days of action. These operations have already had a positive impact, and
we’re committed to continuing this proactive approach.

Stay in Touch

We’'re here to support the community, and your involvement is key. Please continue reporting
issues, attending local meetings, and engaging with us when you see us in the ward.

Together, we can help keep Coldean and Stanmer a safe and welcoming place for all.
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